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HCPF Memo Series can be accessed online: https://www.colorado.gov/hcpf/memo-series 

Purpose and Audience: 

The Colorado Department of Health Care Policy & Financing (Department) invites the 
public to comment on proposed Transitional Living Program (TLP) regulation revisions 
provided under the Home and Community-Based Services (HCBS) Persons with Brain 
Injury (BI) waiver. 

Information:  

TLP is a post-acute residential setting for members with recent neurologic damage. The 
TLP service is designed to help members successfully transition back home after the 
injury. The Department reimburses providers of this service through a per diem 
payment. Members are responsible for paying room and board directly to the provider. 
All the other HCBS residential benefits adhere to the annually established room and 
board amount set by the Department. The proposed changes to the regulations would 
remove the $400 cap for room and board and allow the Department to align the room 
and board for TLPs with the other residential settings. 
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Revisions to these regulations will align language pertaining to the TLP room and board 
amount to the established process utilized for all the residential settings. 

The Department would like to encourage stakeholders to review all changes to 
regulations 8.516.30 – Transitional Living Program and provide any comments and 
feedback about the proposed changes. The public comment period will run until 
February 12, 2021. Please submit comments and feedback to the email address below. 

Attachment(s): 

Transitional Living Program Regulations Revisions 

Department Contact: 

hcpf_LTSS.PublicComment@state.co.us 
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